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Under the circumstances, as your District Governor,  I consider myself blessed for having the experience of
meeting you both virtually and physically. I was able to relate and share my feelings to all of you and what I
like most was able to handover my gifts to you in person. Thank you for your thoughtfulness in giving me gifts
too.Taking photos together making it memorable and the smiles from your heart make me feel so welcome. 

All my schedules for both places were perfectly planned and carried out by my Assistant Governors of the
respective region which included morning walks, view of the mountain I must climb, breakfasts, meetings,
projects launching  and publicity, sunset view and time allowed for fellowship. 

Both the trips are still fresh in my mind and heart. It will remain with me for a long time and I shall share it
along the way. Thank you AG Fabian Ling for flying all the way from Sibu to Bintulu to join me in the club
visits. Such own initiative an act of service above self, indeed touches my heart. 

As of this moment, I have visited all regions in Sabah,  Sarawak and parts of Johor & Malacca. As for
Singapore, I have met all my Presidents, Assistant Governors, District Chairmen and advisors there before I
left for Malaysia in April. It was a wonderful evening of introducing everyone and great fellowship at the 
 Orchard Hotel. As for Brunei Darulsalam, I will be there once their border is opened.

Please join me in congratulating PDG Chew Ghim Bok on his election as the Rotary International Director-
Nominee for zone 10C and to PP Dr. Yap Lip Kee on his election as the District Governor-nominee
Designate. We wish them both every success in their endeavors as they serve to change lives.

I am pleased to see a steady increased in membership in our District. Well done Rotary clubs and thank you
to PP Foo Kok Hing for keeping us updated on the latest developments. 

The bicycles for rural schools project in Sabah is ready and delivery will be done once schools reopen there.
Well done and thank you to the host club RC Likas Bay and all participating clubs in Sabah and to RC of
Sentosa and RC Raffles City of Singapore for their kind generosity. Thank you District Community Service
Chair PP Datuk Tarsiah for coordinating the project. 

We are also ready to showcase projects relating to Empowering Girls and announcements on this will be
made soon. 

Vocational Service Chair CP Tengku reported on the progress of the Pride of Workmanship Award, a joint
project with District 3300. I urge all clubs in Malaysia to participate in this project as our appreciation to our
police force. 

    y dear fellow Rotarians and friends of Rotary,

I must share the blessing I have received of being able to
visit Sarawak and take part in several events in
December. In this pandemic world of ours, I am grateful to
all Rotarians, family members and friends of Rotary for
making my trip such an exciting, enjoyable and
memorable one. The Land Below the Wind and Land of
the Hornbills, every Rotarian should experience the
hospitality, beauty and charm of these two States of
Malaysia. 

Being a Malaysian and a Rotarian, thank you to our great
organisation Rotary for giving me the opportunity to know
my country so well and my fellow Rotarians better. 

M
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I am pleased to report too that the other District committees have also been busy. The Environment
committee has been organising series of environmental webinars and latest was on Mount Kinabalu
presented by PP Dr. Ravi Mandalam. The Rotaractors too have carried out their programs. 

In addition, I was engaged with several projects such as the Kulai Environmental Conservation Walk hosted
by RC Kulai, Fund raising evening by RC Batu Pahat, Witnessed the handover of Donations from Lee
Foundation to RC Kulai Foundation and attended the gifts to the needy in conjunction with Christmas  by RC
Johor Bahru. Congratulations to all Rotary clubs and thank you for inviting me.

As for our COVID-19 Response Fund, the first round funding has closed at the end of November. A total of
approximately RM330K grants were given to 24 Rotary and 3 Rotaractor clubs. The second round of funding
we hope to commence in January, 2022. One of the women empowerment projects was the Bake for a Cause
project for single mums. Congratulations to RC Johor Strait View and RC Bugis Junction for this joint project
partly funded by  the COVID-19 Response Fund.

Please take advantage of this available fund for your community in needs. 

I am pleased to announce successful sales of the bomber jackets and wrist watches. We are almost 99% sold
out for the wrist watches and 80% sold out for the bomber jackets. My heartfelt appreciation to all the buyers
and contributors to PolioPlus. I cannot thank all of you enough for being so supportive and I thank you from
the bottom of my heart. I wish to tell you that I definitely cannot do it alone. Special and big thank you to
Rotarian Jun Poh from RC Kulai for his support and arrangements to deliver the wrist watches and bomber
jackets. 

Thank you to PDG Andre Suharto for organizing the EPN golf and hole-in-one prizes to be won. Appreciate
the support from RC Kuching Central members and Rotarians from District 3300 and within our own District
who flew in to play a game of golf in Kuching.

I have seen much improvements in the use of the correct logo by the clubs. Well done and thank you to
Public Image District Chair, Jimmy Leong and his team. I wish you and your team every success in enhancing
our public image. I look forward to the submission of the People of Action poster competition. 

Thank you to all the clubs in Sabah for giving me the opportunity to sing the End Polio Now song as solo
singer and another singing as a team of District 3310.

I look forward to returning to Singapore soon as I cannot wait to meet and rekindle our friendship and
fellowship. At the moment, lets us celebrate virtually to lessen the spread of the pandemic which hopefully will
end soon. 
 

Till we meet again, take care.
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访问这两个州的所有⽇程安排都是由助理区总监们精⼼安排和进⾏的，其中包括在早晨散步、远望我须攀登的
⼭景、早餐、会议、服务项⽬的启动和宣传、⽇落景观和联谊快乐时间。

两次的旅程在我⼼中和脑海⾥历历在⽬。在很⻓的时间⾥我将与你分享这段回忆。感谢AG Fabian Ling从
（Sibu）诗巫⻜往（Bintulu）⺠都鲁 参与公式访问。这⾃主的超我服务⾏动，确实触动了我的⼼。

截⾄⽬前为⽌，我已经访问了沙巴、沙劳越及柔佛和⻢六甲⼀部分的地区。⾄于新加坡，今年4⽉前往⻢来西
亚之前，我已在新加坡跟所有的社⻓、助理区总监、地区主委和顾问⻅过⾯。⼤家在乌节酒店互相⾃我介绍及
联谊， 是个令⼈愉快的夜晚。⾄于⽂莱，我已计划将来在边界开放时前往。

我们祝贺PDG Chew Ghim Bok 周锦⽊前区总监在10C地带选举中当选国际扶轮理事提名⼈，也祝贺PP Yap
Lip Kee 前社⻓叶⽴基医⽣当选为3310地区总监提名⼈。祝愿他们在改变⺠⽣的努⼒取得巨⼤成功。

很⾼兴看到地区的社员⼈数稳步增加。扶轮社⼯作做得好，同时也感谢PP Foo Kok Hing符帼俽前社⻓提供社
员增⻓的最新动态
沙巴州农村学校的⾃⾏⻋项⽬已经准备就绪，学校重新开放后就可以配送。感谢主办⽅RC Likas Bay和沙巴州
所有参与的扶轮社，新加坡圣淘沙扶轮社和新加坡莱佛⼠城扶轮社的赞助。感谢地区社区服务主委PP Datuk
Tarsiah协调该项⽬。扶轮社友⼲得好！

展⽰与赋予⼥孩权⼒有关的项⽬在准备中，并将很快就此发布公告。

职业服务主委CP Tengku东姑创社社⻓汇报了技艺荣誉奖的进展情况，这是⼀个与3300地区联办的项⽬。促请
⻢来西亚所有的扶轮社参与这项⽬，对我们的警察部队表⽰感激。

同时很⾼兴向各位汇报，其他的地区委员会也⼗分忙碌。环境委员会组织⼀系列有关环境的⽹络研讨会，最近
的⼀次是由PP Ravi Mandalam医⽣讲述Mt. Kinabalu 神⼭的环境情况，。扶⻘社友也在进⾏同样的研讨会。

此外，我也参与⼀些项⽬，例如由RC Kulai古来扶轮社主办的古来保护环境徒步活动，巴株巴辖扶轮社的募款
活动，⻅证了古来基⾦会接受李⽒基⾦会的捐赠仪式，并参与新⼭扶轮社在圣诞佳节期间分发礼物给穷困家庭
的服务项⽬。我向所有扶轮社致以热烈的祝贺，并感谢你们邀请我参与贵社的活动。

⾄于我们的COVID-19响应基⾦，第⼀轮募款在⼗⼀⽉底截⽌。总共向24个扶轮社和3个扶⻘社拨款⼤约
RM.330,000 三⼗三万令吉, 也希望在2022年1⽉展开第⼆轮募款。妇⼥赋权计划其中⼀项是为单⾝⺟亲举办
的“烘烤事业”。祝贺RC Johor Straits View和 RC Bugis Junction联办这项⽬，这项计划部分的经费来⾃COVID-
19响应基⾦

亲爱的扶轮社友和扶轮之友

能够顺利在12⽉访问沙劳越州并参加⼀些活动，我要与你
分享这⼀份天赐的祝福。全球⼤流⾏期间， 感谢所有扶轮
社友、扶轮家庭成员和朋友，使得我有⼀个令⼈兴奋、愉
快和难忘的旅程。每⼀位扶轮社友都应该来体验⻢来西亚
“⻛下之地“和“犀⻦之家”这两个州的魅⼒，美丽的⻛景及殷
勤好客的东道主。

⾝为⻢来西亚公⺠和扶轮社员，感谢宏⼤的扶轮组织，让
我有机会更好地去了解我的国家和扶轮社友同胞。

在这种情况下，作为地区总监的我，很荣幸有机会与你们
作实体或虚拟会议。与你们叙述及分享我的感受，最棒的
是把礼物亲⼿交给你们。也感谢你们的贴⼼及礼物。⼤家
⼀起⼤合照让我难忘，发⾃内⼼的微笑也让我感受到你们
迎宾的热情。
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我呼吁扶轮社尽量利⽤这笔响应基⾦来满⾜您社区服务的需求。

很⾼兴地宣布⻜⾏员夹克和⼿表的销售取得成功。99%的⼿表已卖出，⻜⾏员夹克也卖出⼋成。衷⼼感谢所有
购买的⼈⼠及⼩⼉⿇痹的捐赠者。对你们的⽀持我⼼底⾥感激不尽，没有你们的⽀持， 我不会成功。特别感谢
RC Kulai古来扶轮社友Jun Poh的⽀持，不遗余⼒地安排交付⼿表和⻜⾏员夹克予扶轮社友。

感谢PDG Andre Suharto安德烈·苏哈托前区总监，组织EPN⼩⼉⿇痹⾼尔夫球赛和提供“⼀杆进洞”奖。感谢RC
Kuching Central古晋中区扶轮社社友， 和来⾃3300地区及本地区其他扶轮社社友从各地⻜来古晋参与⾼尔夫
球赛。

注意到扶轮社在使⽤正确的扶轮标志⽅⾯有很⼤的改善。感谢公共形象区主委 PP Jimmy Leong 梁伟光前社⻓
和其团队。祝愿你和队友在提升扶轮的公众形象⽅⾯取得圆满成功。我也期待有关提交《采取⾏动的⼈》海报
竞赛的详情

感谢沙巴州所有的扶轮社给我⼀个机会，让我以独唱歌⼿来演唱《根除⼩⼉⿇痹》这⾸歌，并参与演唱3310区
的另⼀⾸歌。

期待尽早回到新加坡，因为我迫不及待地想与⼤家⻅⾯，重温友情及联谊时光。现在，让我们轻松地以虚拟⽅
式庆祝⼀下，期望减少⼤流⾏的传播及疫情早⽇结束

下次⻅⾯之前，请多保重。

Dolly Yeap 叶少菊
District Governor 2021-2022 区总监
Rotary International District 3310 国际扶轮3310地区
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OBJECT OF ROTARYOBJECT OF ROTARY

The Object of Rotary is to encourage and foster the
ideal of service as a basis of worthy enterprise and, in
particular, to encourage and foster:

FIRST: The development of acquaintance as an
opportunity for service;

SECOND: High ethical standards in business and
professions; the recognition of the worthiness of all
useful occupations; and the dignifying of each
Rotarian's occupation as an opportunity to serve
society;

THIRD: The application of the ideal of service in each
Rotarian's personal, business, and community life;

FOURTH: The advancement of international
understanding, goodwill, and peace through a world
fellowship of business and professional persons united
in the ideal of service.

THE FOUR-WAY TESTTHE FOUR-WAY TEST

Is it the TRUTH?
Is it FAIR to all concerned?
Will it build GOODWILL and BETTER
FRIENDSHIPS?
Will it be BENEFICIAL to all concerned?

The Four-Way Test is a nonpartisan and nonsectarian
ethical guide for Rotarians to use for their personal and
professional relationships. The test has been translated
into more than 100 languages, and Rotarians recite it at
club meetings:

Of the things we think, say or do

1.
2.
3.

4.
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Please use the link below to submit your club/committee
events/activities to be featured in the next DG Newsletter

DG Newsletter Submission Portal:

https://bit.ly/DGNewsletterSub

Submission deadline is the last week of every month. You’re
most welcome to submit earlier, after the conclusion of the
event/activity.

Want Your Club To Be In The Next Issue?Want Your Club To Be In The Next Issue?

https://sites.google.com/view/2021-22dgn/home
https://sites.google.com/view/2021-22dgn/home
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My day started very early yesterday at 4am. I wonder where I got those energy. 

While on transit on my way to Miri, I am very happy to have met Rotarian Sean Huang  Rotary Club of Miri Oil
Town at the Kuching airport. He was returning to Miri on a business trip in Kuching. Thank you Sean for your
bottle of water, your thoughtfulness is very much appreciated. Sean helped me with my luggage too.

I was met at the airport by members of both of the clubs in Miri. It is indeed good to be able to meet them in
person. The happy smiles and the meeting of arm fist “handshake”. 

The Rotary Club of Miri took me for lunch. Wow
there was so much to eat and I felt so blessed.
Thank you. Followed by coffee at a local coffee
place. We had a good discussion on projects, new
members, potential members and planning for half
the term. Due to the pandemic, projects have been
deferred. Thank you Rotary Club of Miri, District
3310 Past Presidents William Tan, Gilbert Thien,
President Tang Si Yang 
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In the evening, I was taken by President Peter Loo to visit the City Mayor Datuk Adam, who is no stranger to
me having met him before during the Miri Pan- Borneo held few years ago. He has a nice office which is the
Miri City Council (Majlis Bandarraya Miri) new building.

In the evening, I was taken by President Peter
Loo to visit the City Mayor Datuk Adam, who is
no stranger to me having met him before during
the Miri Pan- Borneo held few years ago. He has
a nice office which is the Miri City Council(Majlis
Bandarraya Miri) new building.

Dinner was with members of the Rotary Club of
Miri Oil Town but before dinner we had a
meeting. President Peter show me slides of his
activities for the 1st half of the Rotary year. They
did numerous projects one of them is the blood
donation. I look forward to receiving their 1st
Global grant application. Lets hope they tried.
Thank you Rotarianmeena Chi Sean Huang and
President Peter YS

It was an enjoyable packed day and
went to bed so tired yet satisfying. 

Today, another early morning at the
airport as I begin my journey to
Bintulu. Rotary International District
3310
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Miri to Bintulu December 7th, 2021

Bintulu with fellow Rotarians of the Rotary Club of
Bintulu and Rotary Club of Bintulu Central 

Thank you to Assistant Governor Fabian Ling for accompanying
me to visit the clubs. He flew all the way from Sibu. I am really
touched by his kind gesture. 

I had the opportunity to grace the handing over of COVID-19 essential medical equipments
to the Bintulu General Hospital, which is a joint project of RC Bintulu, RC Damansara-west,
and Sarawak Energy. Later, followed by a good lunch fellowship then a few hours rest
before starting my District Governor visit meeting the board of RC Bintulu Central. 

In the evening, I was hosted to a sumptuous
dinner fellowship by both clubs. It was good to
meet up some fellow Rotarians whom I have
not met since I did the End Polio Now
Awareness Campaign few years ago. 

Thank you dear fellow Rotarians for a
wonderful day.

11
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Bintulu to Sibu December 8th

The weather was fine with a bit of rain when
Assistant Governor Fabian Ling and myself
arrived Sibu. 

Thank you to President Loh of the Rotary Club
Sibu for meeting us upon arrival. Straight away
from the airport we left for Sarikei, about an hour
drive to reach there.

It was good to see Charter President Johnny Su and his members all waiting for me. Thank you for the warm
welcome and kind words by Rotary Club of Sarikei

Immediately, we started with our meeting with the club tradition of three toasts. President Eric Ling was unable
to join us physically,  however with wonderful technology, we were able to meet on line. It was a good DG visit
meeting. I am very impressed with the performance of the club despite the limitations imposed by the
pandemic. After lunch, I witnessed the handover of food aid project with the CIMB Foundation. 

Then, back to Sibu meeting with members of Rotary Club of Sibu followed by dinner. Due to C-19, social
distancing were strictly practiced. Presentation of a check to headmaster 林显隆校⻓ on behalf of Rotary E-
Club of 3310 Singapore. Thank you to Rotary E-Club of 3310 for the generous donation to help the school in
its rebuilding after it was damaged by fire. More funds are needed, therefore donations are welcomed. 

Thank you to both clubs for the lovely gifts
received and the excellent hospitality given to me
in my short visit. 
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Landed in Kuching in the morning. Thank you fellow Rotarians for
the lovely and warm welcome. I am touched by your presence at
the airport. Thank you Assitant Governor Larry Ong for the kind
arrangement. 

Met Veronica Hwang member of Rotary Club of Sri Kenyalang for the 1st time. We had lunch before
proceeding to a park which is name after her-The VH Greenpark, a 4 and half acres land open to the public to
experience nature. Thank you Rotary Club of Sri Kenyalang for arranging a tree to be planted to commemorate
my visit to the site.

In the evening, we met Salina Bujang, RC Sri Kenyalang Secretary, most of the members were unable to
make it due to the Sarawak election. Thank you for the good fellowship and good bonding. And, thank you
Charter President Raja Noor Raja Kamil, who is still in KL, for recommending the restaurant to have our
dinner. Very good Ceylonese food. 

Today, I am looking forward to meeting more fellow Rotarians from Kuching. 
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Breakfast at Kopicut with President Andrea, Rtn Victoria Hwang,
Larry Ong and Datu Dr Rashidah Bolhassan. 
Meeting with Presidents of Kuching Clubs:-

President Andrea Chan of Rotary Club of Kuching Central
President Garett Sim of Rotary Club of Kuching 
President Michael Woods of Rotary Club of Kuching Jaya
President Chew Teik Seng of Rotary Club of Kuching Unity
City
President Richard Lai of Rotary Club of Kuching South 

Club meeting with Rotary Club of Kuching South
Visited PDG Datuk Stephen Wan Ullok and Datin Brigitte and PP
Audry Wan Ullok at their house with Jerry Lau and Annie
Attended installation of Rotary Club of Kuching

A fruitful day  sharing some of the photos taken

1.

2.

3.
4.

5.
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Lunch with Rotarian Pauline Pui Bk Pauline AG Larry
Ong at The Roundtower 1886 Restaurant 

My last day in Kuching Sarawak on 11t December 2021, I would like to share
some of the photos taken. 

Morning walk along Waterfront to Jambatan Darul Hana with President Andrea
Chan of Rotary Club of Kuching Central President Garett Sim of The Rotary Club
Of Kuching (RI District 3310) Assistant Governor Larry Ong Soon Soon and
members of Rotary Club of Kuching Central. 

Breakfast at Lau Ya Kheng after the morning walk hosted by President
Garett Sim. I am so touched with so many Rotarians showing up to join me
for breakfast.

Attended Zoom Meeting in my hotel in Kuching as GOH of an environmental webinar, a
District environmental program, to celebrate International Mountain Day with a beautiful
sharing by Past President Dr. Ravi Mandalam about his climb of Mount Kinabalu , a
mountain he has conquered 52 times. Thank you the host club President Kevin Lim and
all members of the Rotary Club of Kota Kinabalu, Sabah, Malaysia for the excellent
program. Thank you also to all who attended. 

Visited Kelab Golf Sarawak to witness the End Polio Now
Golf Challenge organise by Rotary Club of Kuching
Central. I was very delighted to have Past District 
 Governor Andre Suharto  bringing me for a tour around
the Hole In One Challenge for End Polio Now.

Attended installation President Andrea Chan and her
Board of Directors of Rotary Club of Kuching Central. It
was a successful and enjoyable installation dinner while
raising fund for the eye cataract operation and End Polio
Fund.
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Installation 

Rotary Club of Kuching Central
President Andrea Chan 
December 11th, 2021
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Good meeting with Rotarians from Rotary
Clubs in Malacca. Thank you for the
fellowship over lovely lunch and Assistant
Governor(AG) Raphael Randall Dias for the
kind arrangement. Thank you to AG Mandy
Sia for making the trip with me. Rotary
International District 3310 Rotary Club Kota
Famosa Malacca Rotary Club of Kota
Melaka and Rotary Club of Malacca
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Past President Dr. Ravi Mandalam, Who has notably conquered the summit of Mount Kinabalu 52 times. He
shared his first-hand experience on his journey up to the summit and expound on the natural wonders that
surround Mount Kinabalu. 

Rotary Club of Kota Kinabalu Talk by Past President Dr. Ravi Mandalam
December 11th, 2021

International Mountain Day
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We had a wonderful fellowship on Boxing Day in the presence of my Assistant Governors James Te, Philip
Chin, Ke Yuan, Dr Sivamoorthy, Presidents William Wong, Nelson Ng, Chin Liang, Prakash Maniam, Melissa
Lim, Catherine Chai and Cheong Nai Cheong. Thank you and truly appreciate the sumptuous lunch and
excellent fellowship followed by ties, scarves and district directories giving.

December 26th, 2021

Assistant Governors and Presidents Christmas Lunch cum fellowship
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December 18th, 2021

Rotary Club of Tanjong Pagar

December 16th, 2021

Rotary Club of Marina City

With the induction of two members
December 22nd, 2021

Rotary Club of Singapore East 
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December 30th, 2021

Rotary Club of Bandar Penggaram Mandarin ⽯城華揚扶輪社 Batu Pahat 

Before we end the year 2021, Rotary Club of Bandar Penggaram Mandarin ⽯城華揚扶輪社 was last
club of my DG official visit. This is one of the mandarin clubs in our District and has membership of
above 100 members. Congratulations to President Kho Lin Seng, CP Christina Lim  and members of
Rotary Club of Bandar Penggaram Mandarin(RCBPM) for spreading the good works of Rotary.
Eventhough I do not understand much of mandarin but I am aware of their good work in the local
community. Thank you to Assistant Governor Mandy Sia who assisted in keeping in touch with the
members and keep me posted of the club's projects. It was a fruitful meeting and secretary Rotarian
Sim Choon Yong translated my speech to the members. We inducted 6 members and the club has
128 members out of which 12 members are from their satellite club. A Rotary Community Corp
(RCC) was established in 28 February 2020, the only one in Johor and Melaka. We had a very good
meeting with Shanti A/P Kaniappan, the person heading the RCC and members. I get to understand
how it was organised. I look forward to more sustainable projects in the near future. Thank you
RCBPM for the gifts, lunch, dinner and kind hospitality accorded to us.
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36th Installation & 35th Anniversary of Rotary Club of Kuching Central

Rotary Club of Kuching Central
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Contributed by Andrea Chan

The Rotary Club of Kuching Central had its 36th
Installation on the 11th of December 2021. Local
attendees joined the dinner fellowship and the Zoom
broadcast began at 8pm to include guests from all
around the world. The achievements of the previous
year under the leadership of IPP Wong Chen Yi and
the Board of Directors despite a challenging situation
due to the pandemic were celebrated in the first half
of the event. This was followed by the installation of
President Andrea Chan as the 36th president, where
she also became the club’s first female president. It
was a momentous occasion as DG Dolly Yeap as
the district’s first female District Governor was also
on hand as the Guest of Honour. Another highlight
was the club’s first ever fund-raising auction where
various collector’s items were auctioned off to raise
RM27,000 to provide cataract operations to low-
income beneficiaries in rural Sarawak. The event
culminated with a simple celebration of the club’s
36th Anniversary. 

Contributed by President Andrea Chan
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     I am home after a week in beautiful
Sarawak. It was a packed program all the
way and every moment, I was very well
taken care of. My heartfelt thank you to
everyone for making my trip a memorable
one. To Assistant Governors(AG)
Clement Yong Fabian Ling and Larry Ong
Soon Soon thank you for your time in
connecting me to the clubs. You are all
fantastic service about self AGs. 

Ramatex Hand in Hand
On line Charity Night
December 12th, 2021 

Rotary Club of Batu Pahat

     In the evening, a promise made to the Rotary Club Of Batu Pahat 峇株吧轄扶輪社  , I joined them in
celebrating one of the biggest fund raising online charity night in our District. Was told an amount of RM800K
was raised and still more to come. Well done President Bryan Tan and all members of RC Batu Pahat. Another
outstanding achievement to fulfilling your commitments to the community you served who are definitely
appreciative of you. 

     I must compliment each and everyone in the club for your kind generosity and for your tireless efforts in
achieving such success. I must say it was a fantastic occasion last night beginning with a smooth grand
entrance, fantastic performances and many appreciations, clearly a result of the efforts and sacrifices from the
hearts of each and everyone in the Rotary Club of Batu Pahat. 

     Special mention to Past President Kok Hing Foo and several senior members of the club, true Rotarians at
heart, who have always been the inspiring forces of the club. Well done and congratulations Organising Chair
Rotarian Gis Puah and team, and Past President Teo Cheng Chuan and his technical team for a successful
and wonderful evening.
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Rotary Club of Jurong Town

Lunch Meeting
December 14th, 2021 
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Rotary Club of Kulai President William Wong, members
together with RI District 3310 District Governor Dolly Yeap
pay a visit to Kulai Saleng Handicap home during
Christmas day.  The donation of door gift including the
Rotary club of Johor Straits View community single
mother's project ( cookies), floor cleaning, sanitizer, can
milks, milo, milk powder, coffee, cooking oils, tooth paste,
tooth brush & etc. 

It is such a meaningful day for Saleng Handicap Home and
at the same time also found a few individuals families
donated some bag of rice, meehoon, eggs & sundry goods
etc.

Christmas Day Giving
Venue : Saleng Handicapped Children & Old Folks
December 15th, 2021 

Rotary Club of Kulai

趁这个圣诞佳节， 由古来扶轮社社⻓⻩传威和国
际扶轮区域3310 总监叶少菊带领下供献了⼀些⽇
常⽤品给古来沙令残障⼉童协会中⼼。⽇常⽤品有
奶粉，  ⻝油，咖啡和美录饮料，洗⼿液，洗地
液，⽛膏⽛刷等物资。

这是⼀个有⾮常意义的服务弱势团体活动，也⽬睹
个⼈捐赠者捐献⼀些鸡蛋，⻝⽤⽶， ⽶粉，奶粉
之类的物资。感恩所有的付出。

Contributed by AG James Te 
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We are blessed with kind contributions of RM366K from Lee Foundation, Malaysia for our Rotary Club of Kulai
Foundation(Hemodialysis Center). Lee Foundation was founded by Lee Kong Chian in 1959. This fund will
help us in the running of our center and the opportunity to replace some of the old machines. 

Thank you for your kind contribution to our local community in need.
 

Received Donation from Lee Foundation, Malaysia
December 15th, 2021 

Rotary Club of Kulai

Donates food hampers to the needy in conjunction with Christmas
December 18th, 2021 

Rotary Club of Johor Bahru
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Food parcels for Kampung Ampangan, Serian
December 26th, 2021 

Rotary Club of Kuching Central

Members of the Rotary Club of Kuching Central delivered 56 food parcels to residents of Kampung Ampangan,
Serian which is about 60 kilometres outside of Kuching on 26 December 2021. Each parcel contained
necessities such as rice, cooking oil, canned goods, biscuits and more, plus face masks. These families were
greatly in need of aid as many of them were widows, single parents, as well as those suffering from chronic
illness or disabilities. It was a true Family of Rotary activity, as family members turned up to help move the
items and paid short visits to the homes to evaluate what other aid could be provided. 
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Contributed by President Andrea Chan
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Aid for victims of Tembawai Kapok Longhouse fire 

Rotary Club of Kuching Central

The Tembawai Kapok Longhouse at Saratok, Sarawak was razed in a fire recently and the Rotary Club of
Kuching Central answered the call for help by providing 50 sets of school bags, stationery, face masks, and
sanitisers for the children there. The club worked closely with the Salvation Army to identify items that were still
required by the victims and various items were also personally donated by Rotarians and family members. The
club also helped to facilitate the donation of a wheelchair that had been requested by one of the disabled
victims, courtesy of a generous anonymous donor. Additionally, Kuching Marathon Association also
contributed brand new running shirts to be given to the victims. We hope that their homes will be rebuilt soon
enough so they may begin the recovery process.
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Contributed by President Andrea Chan
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Rotary Club of Muar School Bag Handover to Muar District
Education Department. 500 schools bags were handed
over to Principals and Representatives of schools.

School Bag Handover 
December 30th, 2021

Rotary Club of Muar
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A family of Rotary Environment Health Walk 
December 5th, 2021 

Rotary Club of Kulai

District Family of Rotary Chair, Rotarian Josephine Ng, President William Wong and members of the
host club, the Rotary Club of Kulai together with our friends of Rotary and the Estate Walkers,
participated in A family of Rotary Environment Health Walk this evening.

This very successfully participated Walk was organised by Rotarian Josephine with the strong
support of Rotarians from the Rotary Club of Pasir Gudang Mandarin 巴西古当华揚扶轮社  Rotary
Club of Johor Straits View and Rotary Club KLCC

T-shirts were printed for today’s event. Rotarian
Josephine sold 140 T-shirts. The surplus of the
sales of these t-shirts goes to the club's
community service projects. Each walker received
a goodie bag. 

Thank you to the Estate walkers and family of
Rotary for their support and joining us in today’s
walk. 
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Rotary Friendship Exchange 
December 22nd, 2021

Rotary International District 3462

Thank you to Past District Governor Philip Chong for
liaison with the event, With much appreciation to
everyone who attended and thanks to those clubs who
participated in the event. Rotary Clubs of Kota Kinabalu
Pearl, Mersing, Kota Kinabalu Mandarin, Sandakan
North and Likas Bay. 
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District Special Award
December 22nd, 2021

The Rotary Foundation 

Dear fellow Rotarians,
Christmas is just around the corner if you are thinking of giving here is something that surely is of
interest to you and your club.

Thanks to Rotary International, Rotary clubs all over the Rotary world have been able to reach out to
millions of people affected by the current pandemic and bring joy to those in need. However, it has
not been easy as the prolonged pandemic has made it very challenging for Rotary International to
continue providing funding for those sufferings and for funding of its other programs under the areas
of focus.

Our District Foundations team has decided on a Special District Awards which will be given to Rotary
clubs. Kindly refer to the flyer as posted below, if you would like to have more details contact Fund
District Chair Past President Roger Ng and his team.

We Serve to Change Lives.

District Governor 2021-2022
Rotary International District 3310 
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December 3rd - 5th, 2021 
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December 29th, 2021

Rotary Club of Muar

An evening with Rotarians of the Rotary
Club of Muar and potential members. Thank
you for the kind invitation to me to grace the
occasion, an evening of excellent fellowship
and good food. It is good to see Past District
Governor Jayasingam Manickam who was
pleased to receive a tie and a district
directory from me.  He told me that tie from
the District Governor is usually given during
the Council of Governors meeting but due to
the pandemic we are unable to do so. 

A very successful and enjoyable evening of
fellowship and sharing Rotary with potential
members.
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Attended the AGM and Christmas Dinner of RC Kota Melaka.

PDG Datuk Zainie Recent Visit to Malacca & Muar 

Visited Muar to see the venue for the 4th International Conference on Dengue
Control & Prevention
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Fellowship in Muar with PP Dr. Senthil Duraisam & PP Abbas Ezzi

Luncheon Meeting with PP Foo Kok Hing & PP Sazali Sabri in Malacca
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SUTD Rotaract's Sustainable Food
Entrepreneurship Talk is an inaugural event
which discusses the development of better food
consumption habits and the improvement of the
sustainable living scene in Singapore. This year,
the event was joined by guest speakers Mike
Sun, Co-Founder and CTO of Savour!, and
Jennifer Widjaja, Co-Founder and CEO of Just
Dabao. Through learning about the speakers’
journeys in running their social enterprises,
SUTDents gained insight of the importance of
sustainability not only in the field of food
consumption and sustainable living, but also in
their startups and future businesses.

Sustainable Food Entrepreneurship Talk
December 21st, 2021

Rotaract Club of SUTD

Contributed by Lai Yin Zhi
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Beach Cleanup

Large trash pileup in beaches is an annual occurrence, as a result of the Southwest monsoon. Trash is
washed ashore by the tide during the monsoon season, which lasts from June to September. Trash potentially
originates from a variety of sources — offshore platforms like fish farms, passing ships or even neighbouring
countries, even littering by visitors. To contribute to a cleaner and greener Singapore, RACSG had organised 2
beach clean-ups during the school holidays. RACSG is privileged to be joined by ClimateScience Singapore
and their sister club, Nanyang JC Interact club, on this endeavour. A total of 20 participants and 17 participants
joined ECP beach and Changi Beach CleanUps respectively.

ECP Beach Cleanup December 11th, 2021
Changi Beach Cleanup December 18th, 2021

Contributed by Lai Yin Zhi
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Contributed by Lai Yin Zhi
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Upcoming Events

Contributed by Lai Yin Zhi
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https://magazine.rotary.org/rotary/january_2022/MobilePagedArticle.action?articleId=1754509#articleId1754509
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To visit the website please visit    https://www.rotarydistrict3310.org.my/

https://www.rotary.org/

https://my.rotary.org/en/

Accessible through MyRotary
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